Sizewell C Stage 2 Consultation Proposals - 13 December 2016
151.
Public Forum

At this extraordinary Council meeting an hour was set aside for the public in attendance to raise concerns and put forward proposals to the Council to enable them to formulate a response at a future meeting to include resident’s views.


The following points and comments were raised:
· Railway crossing at Station Road and King Georges Avenue should have automated barriers installed so trains can go straight through without having to stop to open/close the gates.  This will alleviate probable traffic problems and congestion for vehicles and pedestrians.
· Make sure we demand more facilities and infrastructure from EDF.
· How will traffic be managed at the railway crossing on Abbey Road?  Eastbridge will be ruined forever with the entrance to Sizewell C on the Eastbridge Road.

· Railway movements will be detrimental to those living on and near the railway line with no compensation being offered.

· No timeline for Sizewell had been shared with the public at the consultations and this needs to be known.  Eastbridge is a historic area and the new road proposal will now be permanent, going right through AONB and SSSI area.
· Look at the wider picture with A12 improvements.
· Are EDF aware of the Theberton Mound?  Has this been taken into consideration?  It was subsequently advised that the road did not threaten the integrity of the Mound.
· Is there an evacuation plan in place if an incident occurs?

· Need to question pollution from increased vehicles coming in.

· Soil spoil area on land at Kemps Hill is not shown on the map and this may impact the sewerage works if it slips.

· Question water management needed to ensure it doesn’t affect sewage works and culvert area.
· Make sure the surgery can cope with the influx of people.
· Parking issues need investigating with extra cars in the town.

· Buckleswood Road should not be closed for the rail track, can a bridge be built or a crossing put in?
· Huge pressure on the schools and infrastructure in the town.

· Will there be an increased police presence during construction?
· Ask EDF to fund support to the Council for their response to the consultation.

· Accommodation options limited.
The Chairman thanked the public for their comments which had been noted.  Rachel Hogger from Planning Aid explained that she was available to help the Council put together a response, looking at all the different elements and impacts on the community, environment and economy etc.

Break from 7.30pm-8.00pm
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152.
Minutes


It was proposed by Cllr Cooper, seconded by Cllr Last and agreed that the minutes for the meeting of 6 December 2016 be signed as a true record. 
153.
Apologies



Apologies were accepted from Cllr Boast.
154.
Chairman’s Communications



Nothing to report since the last meeting.  
155.
Declarations of Interest



Cllr Howard on TASC.
156.
Tom McGarry – Sizewell C Stage 2 Consultation Presentation


The Chairman welcomed Tom McGarry to the meeting.  Mr McGarry gave a 30 minute powerpoint presentation to councillors on the proposals, which is available on request.  Cllr Betson asked how will workers get to the site from the proposed caravan park, assuming this is operational from day one?  Mr McGarry confirmed it will be operational from day one and access to the site will be through A and B sites.  A caravan park cannot be put on the accommodation site as work will commence on the campus at the same time construction starts.  Mr McGarry assured members the caravan site will have security and be managed and the park and ride and the campus facilities will be the first to be done.


Cllr Last asked how the increase in traffic will be managed through Leiston in the early stages until the access road is built.  Mr McGarry assured councillors HGV’s will follow a designated route and will not come through the town.  Automatic registration plate recognition software will be used so drivers not following the correct route will be penalised.  This will not be imposed on private car drivers.  The Clerk noted traffic statistics on King Georges Avenue were not detailed in the plan.  Mr McGarry would follow this up.


Cllr Hodgson commented there was considerable congestion getting into the ‘B’ site during its construction and wanted assurance this would not happen again.  Mr McGarry said park and ride facilities would alleviate this problem with workers being bussed in.


Cllr Geater asked if health facilities would be on site for the workers to which Mr McGarry confirmed a medical centre would be built but he was unsure if a GP would be on site.  This may impact on the local surgery at peak times.



Cllr Harle had heard a rumour that only two forms of transport will be used and asked about the D2 road into the site to alleviate traffic from the road through the villages of Theberton and Eastbridge.  Mr McGarry reported it would be a mixture of road, rail and sea.  Further detail will come at stage 3 of the consultation.



Cllr Ginger felt the Eastbridge campus is a sensitive issue and wanted to know how long the campus would be running and if some units could be taken down after the peak period.  Mr McGarry suggested this is put in our response.


Cllr Levermore questioned the increase in traffic and could the D2 route not be considered.  McGarry understood the concerns of residents but must work within the plan.  The D2 will have environmental impact issues too and it will be a difficult case to make as the B1122 has capacity.



Cllr Last asked if consideration had been given to the rail crossing on Abbey Road with disruption to traffic and emergency services.  Mr McGarry said modelling had been done but will come back regarding timings.  The Lovers Lane junction will be moved 70m to the south.


Cllr Morsley asked if consideration had been given to a road running alongside the green rail route into the site.  This road would cross the B1122 giving options for travelling to and from the new site with access direct to and from the A12, Yoxford and Leiston area.  The road could provide a reduction and ease congestion of traffic density through the B1122 and improve access and egress for emergency services to the new site and Leiston area.  Mr McGarry suggested the Council propose this in our response.



Cllr Betson asked if automatic crossing gates would be installed on the railway crossing and Mr McGarry confirmed they would.  Cllr Betson questioned the situation with the impact on residents not being mitigated.  Mr McGarry advised noise surveys will be carried out and options discussed.  These will be presented at stage 3.



Cllr Hodgson was concerned that the right of way across the green route was being diverted and asked why.  Mr McGarry pointed out health and safety was a priority and public safety is paramount.  He suggested we address this in our response.


Cllr Harle enquired if EDF will support the Police with funding to have more officers on the beat.



Cllr Ginger wanted reassurance that public access to the beach, via Kenton Hills would remain but Mr McGarry reiterated public safety during construction and operations would not allow this.



Cllr Last asked how will the infrastructure in the town be supported.  Mr McGarry again advised councillors to put this into our response.  He confirmed workers will sign a Code of Conduct and have regular checks/tests for drugs and alcohol.



Cllr Betson questioned the allowance rate for worker off campus.  Mr McGarry confirmed it was £36 per night across the board.  Cllr Betson was concerned about the effect on buy to let properties, Government policy and the house prices on completion of construction.  
Break from 9.40pm-9.45pm

157.
Next Meeting Date
After a short discussion, it was proposed by Cllr Morsley, seconded by Cllr Cooper and agreed to hold a meeting on 20 December, 7pm in the community Centre with Planning Aid in attendance.  Cllr Howard suggested a time limit be agreed.  One point brought up by Cllr Taylor before this decision was the current plans, just revealed, for the visitor centre and other facilities to be relocated on the Sizewell B site ready for Sizewell C construction. This included the proposal for demolition of Coronation Wood. Cllr Taylor requested that the Town Council seek an opinion from SCDC and SCC as to whether their Sizewell C Stage 1 response was still valid and whether we should take advice about the Sizewell B relocation of facilities project. Cllr Howard supported these comments. The Clerk pointed out that this was not currently part of the DCO for Sizewell C and could be a separate agenda item once the rest of Stage 2 response was compiled.  Cllr Hill suggested a further meeting be pencilled in for 10 January and 24 January 2017.  Cllr Cooper congratulated the Clerk on the first draft and Cllr Hill agreed.  
During the above item, the time reaching 10pm, it was proposed by Cllr Ginger, seconded by Cllr Levermore and agreed that standing orders be suspended to allow business to continue for a further 5 minutes.

158.
Questions to the Chairman


There were no questions to the Chairman.
The meeting finished at 10.02pm. 
Chair                                                                    ---------------------------------------------
Dated                                             
            ---------------------------------------------
Page 2 of 4

